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From the East
At this point in my Year I have now had three distinct feedback sessions with the members of Kennewick Lodge and their spouses. 1. The Officers dinner on August 15, in which we developed a list of items (see last month’s trestle board), 2. Shrinking the Lodge during our regular stated meeting, and 3. our first Potluck meeting on the last or 4th Friday of the month. Each of these groups were made up of a slightly different mix of members with some being present at all three. Each brought some unique perspective to what our expectations as a group are and what our fraternity pictures as both its own self-image and its world-view of its purpose. 

As with any group of individuals who come together as a team, there has to be a blending of ideas from the individual to the group as a whole in order for the group to function cohesively and utilize its energies most efficiently. So, just as an any relationship, such as a marriage, there has to be a good deal of listening, compromise, support and empathy with one another to maintain a healthy lodge. Like all of you, I have my own personal bias as to what I think our purpose and directions should be and one might say, “you are the master, so whatever you say goes” and to some extent that is true. But it does me no good to push and pull if others have their own ideas about what is important to the lodge and that is why I have spent this first month or so in listening and providing a platform for each of you to listen as well and some of you have taken advantage of that opportunity and I hope will carry this past my year as master into the future. The fact is, that any group, no matter whether a church, school, work group, community, or family, can be broken into some basic demographics. The “80-20” rule almost always comes to light with 10% you can count on 100% of the time and 10% you can never count on and the 80% who flow between the two depending on what activity and motivation they are triggered by. 

Kennewick has approx. 150 members on the books. We are still accumulating information about the demographic of that number, i.e., circumstance, location, reason for absence, etc., but as is the common observation in lodges across the country on any given lodge night, we get between 15 and 25 members. This is not a local phenomenon but a national trend. Society changes in ways that are not easily understood because of the complexities of what effects society but none the less, we have changed from one kind of society to another and the lodge has not. How we react to society’s changes is where the rubber meets the road as far as the success or failure of the lodge. Defining a clear and effective direction for health and growth which require changes can appear to conflict with tradition and landmarks that to many are taboo subjects in the lodge. Change is most often difficult but easily not as difficult as stagnation. Fear of change can be paralyzing to an organization and for fear of doing something “wrong” do nothing at all or worse fracture into factions of “old ways” “new ways”. This brings to mind the warning bell of this statement from Dale Carnegie, “if we keep doing the same things in the same way, we will continue to get the same results”. A challenge to all of us. 

I am happy to say that out of these three meetings so far (and I hope to have many others), we share many of these concerns and agree on a number of approaches to the health of the lodge. Central to these ideas are what has become my theme for this year which is a simple one, “show up”.  In order to gain a better self-esteem, find a value and purpose and share our values with others, we need to show up. Planning events in the community such as purchasing table tickets to specific needs in our community is a great start and there are many, many others. Gina is at a “buddy walk” today for down-syndrome at Howard Amon. She notes that Fred Meyer has a red tent and everyone is wearing red shirts and they are all volunteering to help with this event. Home Depot is there all in green as is Richland High all in bomber outfits. It isn’t “their” event. They are just part of the community and there to help and they are leaving a real and powerful impression and there are many others. Where are we???. They aren’t fundraising nor pot lucking, they are just engaging with the community. In these ways, we too can engage and give ourselves the opportunity to share our philosophy of masonry with others and in so doing, we will be working together, helping our fellow man and providing a reputation and platform that we can use to introduce ourselves anew to our community in a new and different society than even a decade ago. 

There are many other ideas that have come from these meetings so far and I look forward to many others. Showing up for me is key and an important one, but there are still many others we can utilize. We have an amazing group of men and women as well as assistance from our concordant bodies that I truly believe can transform our lodge into a powerhouse in our community and at the same time, be a fraternity of brothers that can’t wait for the next meeting and take pride in everything we do. I think we all know that is possible. The effort is in turning that belief into setting aside lodge night, getting into our cars and “showing up”, making this year’s Grand Lodge theme come to life, “Be a mason, every day, in every way”.

Are you with me? ….lets show up! 

Most Fraternally,

WM John

From the South:
Recently, a Kennewick Brother approached me with advice on ritual procedures. To begin, he first reminded me of the sentence in the closing charge where it says,” You have been enjoined to remind a Brother in the most friendly manner of his fault”. He then gently offered that element of the ritual that I was missing, and in a positive and kindly manner made his point. The next part of the charge goes on to say “to endeavor to aid his reformation”. Used in this context we are charged with correcting and improving this Brotherhood we call Freemasonry. It is vital that we pass on our hard won knowledge to our more inexperienced Brothers. We are all obligated to instruct and evaluate, however, we need to give thought to the manner of instruction and critique. I have been witness to, and have received critique, on important pieces of Masonic Practice that was out of line simply because the manner of delivery was offensive. I have also seen information delivered so vague, so as not to offend, that the message is lost in the deliverance. In order that brotherly love may prevail give some thought to the message, and every one of us will benefit in the long run.

Fraternally,

Robert Morrow, Junior Warden

Upcoming Activities:

Past Master’s Night at Richland Lodge, Monday, October 6th, dinner at 6:30 PM, Lodge at 7:30 PM
Kennewick Lodge Potluck, Friday, October 24th, 6:30 PM

Bikes for Books Breakfast, Kennewick Lodge, Saturday, October 25th, 8:00 AM – 11:00 AM

Valley of Kennewick, Feat of Tishri, Monday, October 27th, dinner at 6:30 PM
Special events at our and other Lodges and Concordant  bodies:



Masonic Lunch 3rd Thursday each month, 11:30 Old Country Buffet, Kennewick



Masonic Breakfast 1st Friday each month 8:00 AM Country Gentleman, Kennewick

Temple Board Meeting 1st Wed each month at 6:30. All are encouraged to attend.
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District 23 Lodges

Euclid Lodge #125


1229 Bennett Ave, Prosser



2nd & 4th Thursday, 7:00 PM 


(509) 786-4010

Sunnyside Lodge #138      
6th & Harrison, Sunnyside



4th Tuesday, 7:30 PM





(509) 839-0241
Pasco Lodge #173 


1811 West Sylvester, 
Pasco



1st & 3rd Tuesday, 7:30 PM



(509) 547-4506

Grandview Lodge #191

207 Ash Ave, Grandview




1st & 3rd Monday, 7:00 PM



(509) 882-6432
Benton Lodge #277


2nd & Alma, Benton City




1st & 3rd Thursdays, 7:00 PM


(509) 588-3358

Richland Lodge #283


412 Thayer Drive, Richland



1st & 3rd Monday, 7:30 PM



(509) 627-2918

Other Lodges in the Area
Pioneer Lodge #39


1811 West Sylvester, 
Pasco






2nd & 4th Saturday, 8:00 AM

(509) 547-4506
Tuscan Lodge #136


720  7th   Street, Umatilla OR





2nd Monday, 7:00 PM



(541) 922-5091

Hermiston Lodge #138       200 West Orchard Ave, Hermiston , OR


1st  &  3rd Tuesday, 8:00 PM

(541) 567-5857
Umatilla Lodge #40


20 South DuPont St, Echo, OR




2nd Tuesday, 7:00 PM



(541) 567-5930
Concordant Bodies

Valley of Kennewick, Scottish Rite




















2nd & 4th Tuesday, 7:30 PM
Alma Chapter #100, Order of Eastern Star



















1st Tuesday, 7:30 PM
Youth Groups
Kennewick Assembly #66, Rainbow for Girls















1st & 3rd  Monday, 7:00 PM

Kennewick Bethel #46, Job’s Daughters

















2nd & 4th Monday, 7:00 PM

We are sending out the Trestleboard electronically!! Provide your email address so we may continue to communicate with you. Send it to: lodge153mail@yahoo.com.  Also, visit our website for events at the Lodge.  You will also be able to read the latest Trestleboard on our website: http://www.lodge153.org
2B1 – ASK1
  











    

KennEwick Lodge #153 F&AM Of Washington

`
Kennewick Lodge No. 153 F. & A. M. of Washington

Kennewick WA 99336

(509) 586-3520

http://users.owt.com/bevesper/

1
Kennewick Lodge  # 153   F. & A. M. of Washington




Kennewick, Washington 99336

509-586-3520                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       


